

George Carey Church of England Primary School

14th June 2019 Newsletter

Chris Harrison - Headteacher

Tel: 0208 270 4040

Golden Book Awards

Congratulations to the following children who have been mentioned in our Golden Book this week: -

Eagles - Arfia

Falcons - Safa

Hawks - Kirsten

Kestrels - Marianne + Alperen

Merlins - Henry + Ava



Non-Uniform Day

On Friday 14th June George Carey School held a non-uniform day to raise money for the families affected by the fire that happened at Samuel Garside House last Sunday. Pupils and staff were asked to donate a minimum of £1 for the day which will form part of the schools donation towards the tragedy.

Thank you to all of the generous families and staff who made donations, particularly those who donated more than the minimum amount.

Overall £799.00 was raised which will go straight to the local organisation organising support for affected families.

As you probably know, support for families affected by the fire has been moved to the Rivergate Centre. The Church has become the centre of this support and the school is being used were possible for meetings and consultations.

If you would like to donate further towards this cause please use the crowd funding link https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/help-for-families-affected-by-riverside-fire#start

Upcoming Dates for Your Diary

<u>Wednesday 19th June</u> – Year 1 Wrens and half the Starlings class visit to Rainham Marsh Farm + Year 3 Jackdaws class and half of the Magpies class visit to Paradise Park

<u>Thursday 20th June</u> - Year 1 Puffins and half the Starlings class visit to Rainham Marsh Farm + Year 3 Sandpipers class and half of the Magpies class visit to Paradise Park.

<u>Friday 21st June</u> – Golden Assembly for KS1 + KS2 years 3 and 4.

Tutors United

We would like to inform parents of an important opportunity offered to parents who have children in Years 4, 5 and 6. Tutors United train and hire university students to provide free English and maths tuition to pupils from low-income backgrounds. They are currently working in partnership with the L&Q and Southern Housing Association to deliver their programme to children in the local area. They also have classes in Leyton, Hackney, West Ham and East Ham.

The classes will begin in September 2019. Please find more information regarding the programme below:

- The classes would be fully funded by the L&Q and Southern Housing Association.
- Lessons will take place every Wednesday during term time between 4-6pm from September 2019 for the entire academic year.
- Parents who would like a place for their child will need to fill in an online registration form. Tutors United will assess whether children are eligible for the programme or not based on parental income.
- All of the tutors are fully trained and have undergone enhanced DBS checks.

If you are interested in this programme please contact Olivia Meade on 07748383237 or email olivia.meade@tutorsunited.org

